THE ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL 
(DESIGNATED LOADING BAYS) 
ORDER NO 3 2023
Notice is given that the Isle of Wight Council, in exercise of their powers under Sections, 1, 2, 32 and 35 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police and of all other enabling powers in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 to the Act of 1984, propose to make an Order the effect of which will be:

1. To revoke the provisions of ‘The Isle of Wight Council (Designated Loading Bays) Order No 1 2021’.

2. To consolidate into this order the following ‘The Isle of Wight Council (Designated Loading Bays) Order No 1 2023’.

3. To re-enact the provisions contained therein subject to the following amendments:

a. To introduce ‘Loading Only 1 Hour No Return Within 1 Hour’ in the following length of road;
Sandown Road, on the west side, between a point 3 metres south and a point 22 metres south of its junction with Lake Green Road. 

The amendments are being proposed to facilitate the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic (including pedestrians) and is aimed at managing the number of specific areas for vehicles to load and unload goods across the island thus reducing delay and congestion.

A copy of the draft Order, this Notice and the relevant plan may be inspected between normal office hours at the Customer Service Centre, County Hall, Newport, Isle of Wight during the objection period.  If you wish to support or object to these proposals contained in this notice you should send the grounds for your objection, in writing, to Scott Headey – Traffic Manager, St Christopher House, 42 Daish Way, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 5XJ, or email pfi@iow.gov.uk, or complete the online form at www.iow.gov.uk/TROConsultations, not later than 12 noon on Friday 29th December 2023. Large text format copies can be requested by emailing pfi@iow.gov.uk, or by contacting the Council on 01983 821000.

Scott Headey - Deputy Strategic Manager

1st December 2023

